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     As we move into June, the last month of the VFW
year and the final few weeks of my first year as
Commander of our venerable Post, I wanted to take a
moment to thank all the members, Auxiliary,
volunteers, staff, committee members and chairs, and Post officers that
worked so diligently to make this a successful year.  We have made
strides to modernize business and financial processes and practices.  We
have tried out new concepts for events and entertainment.  We have
done a lot of great community service and supported numerous
charitable causes.  We have also had our share of challenges.  Enhancing
and improving communication around the Post continues to be a priority.  Maintenance is an ongoing and
necessary issue given the age of the facility.  Security and overcrowding on weekend nights are issues we are
actively working on.  I am looking forward to working with everyone to
address these and other challenges and continue to improve and grow
the Post.  With that said, I want to congratulate every Post member!
Even with all the challenges this year, we have had great successes and
the Post has once again qualified as an All-State and All-American Post!
Well done and let’s keep that going in the new VFW year!
     May was, as usual, a very busy month for the Post.  New officers for
the Post and Auxiliary were installed.  We executed multiple VFW Day
of Service activities around the area and at the Post.  The Post hosted
the VFW District 10 and District 10 Auxiliary Conventions.  VFW Post
1503 Riders and the Post hosted the Department of Virginia’s 3rd
Annual VFW Riders Rally.  Hilton High School’s JROTC held their end-
of-year Ball in our hall.  The Memorial Day weekend activities were
myriad.  Our Buddy Poppy drive raised over $1,000 for our Post
Veteran Relief Fund.  The canned food drive brought in around 100 lbs.
of non-perishable food items that we will be donating to the ACTS
Food Bank.  Several Post officers, members, and Auxiliary attended or
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were part of the Memorial Day
Ceremony at the National Memorial
Cemetery at Quantico.  The
weekend culminated with our
Annual Memorial Day Community
Cookout and Open House.  The
music was great, the new vendor we
are working with brought some new
fun activities for the kids at the
cookout, and the volunteers and staff
kept that line moving and served
some tasty food to over 400
community members.

     This month, several Post officers, members, and Auxiliary will be heading down to Harrisonburg, VA to
attend the Department of Viriginia Convention.  We will be holding a flag retirement ceremony at the PWC
Public Safety Training Center.  There will be a members-only cookout in the mode of our old “no reason
parties” where we will observe and commemorate the Army Birthday, Juneteenth, and Women Veterans Day.
Our very own Elvis, Lionel Ward, will be presenting his Cancer Awareness Concert.  The Post will be hosting
our annual Army Birthday Ball to mark the 250th Birthday of the U.S. Army.

June 2025
4 Jun – Scout Troop 1196G and 1919B Court of Horn – B-hall
12 Jun – Women Veterans Day
14 Jun – Army Birthday
14 Jun – Flag Day
14 Jun – Flag Retirement Ceremony at the PWC Public Safety Training Center, 1100
14 Jun – Party in the Pavilion for Army Birthday/Juneteenth/Women Veterans Day, 1400
15 Jun – Father’s Day (special menu)
15 Jun – 1503 Riders Monthly Ride – front parking lot, 1300
18-23 Jun – Department Convention (Harrisonburg)
19 Jun – Juneteenth
21 Jun – Breast Cancer Awareness Concert – Full Hall
28 Jun – Army Ball – Full Hall, 1800

     To address certain aspects of the Post that need improvement, I am working to create two new
committees for the upcoming year:  Ritual and Ceremony Committee, and Community Service Committee.
The purpose of all committees is not only to address and improve Post activities, but also to open
opportunities for Post members to be more involved in the Post.  Below is a list of the Post committees and
their chairs for the next year.  If you are interested in getting involved in a committee, feel free to reach out to
the chair of that committee for information.  The two new committees are currently under development and
do not have a chair appointed at this time.  If you are interested in either of those, feel free to reach out to me
about them.

     • Scholarship and Service Committee – Dan Walczyk danwalczyk@yahoo.com and Heidi Ortiz
heidi.ortiz2@gmail.com

     • Information Techology and Communications Committee – Robert ‘Check’ Adamczyk check@vfwva.org
     • Entertainment Committee – Kelly Behm kellybcruzzen@comcast.net
     • Ritual and Ceremony Committee – TBD
     • Community Service Committee – TBD
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     As always, stay informed on what is going on at the Post in whatever medium works for you:  Constant
Contact, Facebook, newsletter, flyers posted in the canteen on the walls and on the big TV, instructional hymn,
interpretive dance… there are plenty of information sources.  And remember:  ABR (Always Be
Recruiting)! Recruiting is the lifeblood of our Post and the VFW.  Keep up the outstanding work you all do
in our recruiting efforts.

Ben Guinan
 Post Commander

cdrpost1503@vfwva.org





                       



Welcome to June and the first month of
the new Auxiliary Year!
     It was great to see such a large
crowd for our May meeting!  Welcome
to our new members - Walter, Chalerm,
Louis, Carla, Cynthia, Randi, Leonard,
Geraldine, Vanessa, and Vera.
     May was a busy month!  Several
members went to Quantico to help with cleaning the grounds.
     Our auxiliary breakfast is the third Saturday of each month,
sometimes that falls before the meeting and sometimes after - we hope you will join us.
     Memorial Day Weekend was full of events and memories, we participated in ‘flags in’ and Commemoration
Ceremony at Quantico National Cemetery.
     Some donated Blood at Post 1503/Red Cross Blood Drive.  We handed out Buddy Poppies.
     Our Memorial Day Picnic was a great success with lots of food and games for the little ones.  Thank you
Post 1503
     As we begin the New year, Program Chairmen are a MUST!!  Please consider helping with this.  Please ask
if you have any questions.  You can find the information on the Auxiliary National website.
     The Department School of Instruction is coming up in August, Registration form is here – Department
SOL Registration Form
     To sign up for Auxiliary 1503 Chaplain alerts- please contact Chaplain Michael at
AuxiliaryChaplain1503@gmail.com
     As always, if you have any questions, concerns, or you are in need of assistance, don’t hesitate to contact
me or any of our officers - we are here to help.  I look forward to seeing you at our meeting if not sooner.
     June’s Auxiliary Meeting is CANCELED
     June 21, 2025, Cancer Benefit @ 5:00 PM at Post 1503

Debbie Nichols
VFW Auxiliary 1503 President

Debbienichols2023@gmail.com
703-975-6001
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VFW RIDERS GROUP
     The Chapter is growing and we are always looking for riders and
supporters to join the crew!  Look for the VFW Riders vests and talk to us
about it.
     For information, check out the “VFW Riders” section of
“Programs” on the post’s website, VFW1503.org

Chapter Motto:  So the road has us surrounded – good!  Now we can ride in any
direction!

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES

To help anyone who may be looking for new employment opportunities, we created this new monthly
article to put out any recent job announcements from various sources.  If you have any you might like to
add to the next article, please feel free to send them to cdrpost1503@vfwva.org and we will get those
added to the announcements.

VFW
If you are looking for a job in the DMV area, please take a look at the job openings posted by clicking on
the following link:

VFW Job openings

You can refer any questions to Ken Wiseman at kwiseman@vfwva.org, and he will happily detail more
about the positions if people are interested.

If you are reading the newsletter in paper format, go to the VFW Post 1503 webpage and look for the
Employment Opportunities page under the Resources tab to look to view the job openings
listed above.

https://www.paycomonline.net/v4/ats/web.php/jobs?clientkey=4771DD00154D7D51EE578D0426221138


June 14th
June 14th is a special day in the history of our country for two reasons

separated by two years!

Happy Birthday to the US Army!
The Continental Army was created by the Second Continental

Congress on June 14th 1775.  They desired a uniformly organized,
trained, and equipped single army instead of 13 separate colonial
militias of varying organization and training and levels of equipping that
had to be released by their governors to join campaigns in the fight
against Great Britain for our independence.  Since it’s founding, the
Army has been called upon to defend our country, explore it, and help
recover from natural disasters.

Today, the U.S. Army’s mission is to deploy, fight and win our nation’s
wars by securing ready, prompt and sustained land dominance by Army
forces across the full spectrum of conflict as part of the joint force.

Happy Birthday Old Glory!
On June 14th 1777, the Second Continental Congress approved the Flag Resolution that stated the flag of

the Thirteen United States would consist of thirteen stripes, alternating red and white and there would be a
blue field with thirteen white stars representing new constellation.  Even with the description in the
resolution, there were many different flags created that met these requirements, two examples are shown
below.  As the US added States, our flag added stars and stripes for each.  This quickly grew unsustainable so
the decision was made to limit the stripes to 13 to represent the original 13 states and then each state got a
star as it joined the country.  An American Flag Day Society was created in 1886 and after 30 years of
speeches and events across the country honoring our flag, President Woodrow Wilson declared June 14 Flag
Day in 1916.  The 50th star was added to our flag on July 4, 1960 to recognize Hawaii becoming a state.  Flag
Day is not an official federal holiday, but there are observances across the country that will include speeches,
the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance, the singing of the National Anthem and parades.  The President of
the United States frequently issues a proclamation in honor of Flag Day.

All Gave Some, Some Gave All!
     If you are a Purple Heart recipient and are interested in learning more about our Order, contact me at
cdrchapter1775@outlook.com

Dom Dionne
Commander • Chapter 1775

MILITARY ORDER PURPLE HEART



MOC / MOCA
Listen up Cooties and MOCA! 
     The Military Order of the Cootie or MOC is based on the principles of good humor
and fun.  Founded in New York City on September 17, 1920.  We became a part of the
VFW in 1923 and became known as the ‘honor’ degree of the VFW.  With the outbreak of
World War II, the Cooties recognized a need to entertain hospitalized troops and veterans during their
confinement and rehabilitation at Veterans Administration facilities throughout the country.  Our service
program is described as a directive to “Keep’em Smiling in Beds of White.”  Each year the Cooties volunteer
thousands of hours of time worth millions of dollars to DVA Hospitals and domiciles.
     Our next visit to the VA Hospital in Richmond will be on 12 July.  We will be discussing the details of that
visit at the next MOC Scratch and MOCA meetings in June.  Please be in attendance to get the finalized
details.  ALL Post, Auxiliary, MOC and MOCA members as well as family are welcome to attend.  We will
meet for breakfast, supplied by the Post, in the canteen prior to departure.
     Last month we received General Order #5 in straight talk from our Lousy Supreme Commander
reminding us of our upcoming deadlines.  We rounded the corner to the end of our MOC/MOCA year and
made our final pushes for reporting and membership.  Hopefully we will see success as our sublime reward for
our crummy efforts.  We appreciate all the work completed by the members of the MOC/MOCA of Pup Tent
14; it does not go unnoticed.  Thanks to all for your hard work this year!!
     We finished some business this past month completing the degree work of some well-deserved Cooties,
welcome Jackie and Bill into our Seams as we wish you nothing but the best going forward in our Lousy
organization.  Our MOC members gave notice of our intent to amend our by-laws and change our Scratch
time from 1930 to 1900 HRS.  We will vote on this proposed change at the next Scratch on 11 June.  We
hope to see all Speci Pediculi who have anything to offer on the subject at the Scratch.

Our next regular Scratch/Meeting is 11 June.  Hope to see you there.

Keep Them Smiling In Beds Of White!

Tom Levitt                                                                                            Kelli Levitt
MOC Seam Squirrel                                                                                                           MOCA President
levitt.tm@gmail.com                                                                                                       itsmekell@aol.com
703-895-5070                                                                                                                         703-895-8855

VFW POST 1503 INTERVIEW PROJECT

You are invited to follow along as VFW Auxiliary 1503 member
Elizabeth continues her interview series.  Her writings will grow
into a collection of the rich histories and experiences of our
beloved combat veterans.  Please click HERE to read her
previous interviews…

If you would like to share your story, you may reach Elizabeth at
mrs.elizabeth.marlowe@gmail.com



POST HISTORIAN’S ARCHIVE
     VFW Post 1503 Battlefield Tours to Virginia’s newest State Park, Culpeper Battlefield is now approved for
September 27, 2025.  Kelly Behm will post links in the future for you to sign up for the tour.  You will need to
wear comfortable clothes and shoes for some short walking, as well as bring your own refreshments.  You will
also be provided a small map packet to follow during the tour.
     Our Morning tour, the Battle of Brandy Station, will consist of three bus stops with some walking.  It was
fought on June 9, 1863, in Culpeper County, Virginia, was the largest cavalry engagement of the American Civil
War and marked a turning point in the conflict’s mounted operations.  Union cavalry under Brigadier General
Alfred Pleasonton launched a surprise attack on Confederate forces led by Major General J.E.B. Stuart, aiming
to disrupt Confederate plans and gather intelligence before the Gettysburg Campaign.  The battle saw intense,
day-long fighting with nearly 20,000 cavalrymen clashing in mounted and dismounted combat.  Although
tactically inconclusive, with both sides claiming victory, the Union cavalry’s performance demonstrated its
growing skill and confidence, challenging the previously dominant Confederate cavalry and setting the stage for
more aggressive Union mounted operations.
     We will stop for lunch in historical Culpeper VA.  Culpeper, founded in 1759, is a historic town steeped in
American history, named after Lord Thomas Culpeper, a colonial governor.  Initially a hub for trade and
agriculture, it played a significant role during the Revolutionary War and Civil War, with its strategic location
making it a contested site, notably during the Battle of Culpeper Court House in 1863.  The town’s charming
downtown, with several family-owned cafes in its well-preserved 18th and 19th-century architecture, reflects
its rich past, while its proximity to major battlefields and historic sites continues to draw visitors.  Culpeper’s
vibrant history blends seamlessly with its modern small-town allure.
     We will conclude our tour in the afternoon at the Battle of Cedar Mountain which consists of a one-mile
walking tour over two hours with several stops.  It was fought on August 9, 1862, in Culpeper County, Virginia,
was a significant engagement during the American Civil War’s Second Bull Run Campaign.  Confederate forces
under Major General Thomas “Stonewall” Jackson clashed with Union troops led by Major General Nathaniel
Banks.  Despite initial Union success in pushing back Confederate lines, Jackson’s timely reinforcements and
aggressive counterattacks turned the tide, forcing Banks’ forces to retreat.  The battle resulted in
approximately 2,300 Union and 1,400 Confederate casualties and solidified Jackson’s reputation for tactical
brilliance, setting the stage for the larger Second Battle of Bull Run later that month.

     For more refence please visit the following links:

For Brandy Station:  https://www.battlefields.org/visit/virtual-tours/brandy-station-virtual-tour

For Cedar Mountain:  https://www.battlefields.org/visit/battlefields/cedar-mountain-battlefield

Don Vandergriff
Post Historian

vandergriffdonald@usa.net

YOUR PHOTOS NEEDED

Comrades this is a newsletter for all of us...
Please submit your PHOTOS of our Post Events to

https://vfwus.org/1503pics
We are not able to use all photographs submitted to us,

but we appreciate every bit of input!



Memorial Day 2025
     This past weekend our nation paused and remembered the military personnel who have died in the line of
duty.  Volunteers placed American flags on the graves of those military personnel in national cemeteries.
Likewise, our post handed out Buddy Poppies throughout our community.
     The “Buddy” Poppy is an integral part of the VFW community and has been the VFW’s official memorial
flower since 1922.  It represents the blood shed by American service members and reiterates the VFW will
not forget their sacrifices.  The Poppy movement was inspired by Canadian Army Col. John McCrae’s famous
poem, “In Flanders Fields.”  The term “Buddy” was coined by the poppy makers, who, at the time, were
disabled veterans, as a tribute to the veterans who did not come home and those disabled or scarred for life.
     A decade and a half before Memorial Day became a federal holiday in 1971, Billy Graham was in Boston to
deliver a memorial address to the Veterans of Foreign Wars.  The year was 1955, and he had just finished
visiting many U.S. military installations in Europe.  Below are some excerpts of his timeless message, which still
ring true this Memorial Day as we remember with gratitude the sacrifices of so many for our nation:
     In all the American idiom, there is no more endearing word than “buddy.”  It is warm, with intonations of friendship,
brotherhood and common purpose.  We are assembled today to pay tribute to those, our “buddies,” who poured out
their full measure of devotion upon the altar of freedom.
     Thousands of you gathered here could tell dramatic stories of heroism which you yourself have seen acted out by
your buddies on the grim stage of war’s theater.  They have left this realm of time and space, but the sacred memory of
their selflessness and the freedom they died to obtain will live forever.
     The freedoms we enjoy, the freedoms we take so much for granted, the freedoms we so often trifle with were
bought not by the gold of our millionaires, nor altogether the genius of our scientists, nor the sacrifices of the people at
home, but primarily by the blood, sweat and agony of those whose names on this day we honor – those who died that
we might live!
     Let those who want “peace at any price” remember this day – that thousands have died for honor and freedom,
and that what we have today has come at the price of shed blood.  They have handed us a torch, and we have a
responsibility to see that they have not died in vain.
     Yes, the bells of liberty ring in America today because these men we honor today got through for us.  The sacred
memory of their sacrifice will always live in our hearts, and we have a sacred and holy trust – and we cannot fail them!

PRAYER: Heavenly Father, Almighty God, we are blessed to live in a nation of brave men and
women who have sacrificed greatly for our country.  Father, we pause to reflect on the sacrifice made
by those who paid the ultimate price on behalf of our nation.  We pray that their sacrifices are never
forgotten, nor is the pain of their families.  Remind me daily that my freedom came at a price someone
else paid.        Amen

Ed Bennett
 Chaplain

CHAPLAIN’S CORNER



FACILITY HAPPENINGS
     Due to our Fire Watch situation imposed by the Fire Marshal:  we will be
limiting the number of Members and guests in the canteen area during high
volume times, such as Friday and Saturday nights, until further notice.  We will
keep everyone informed when the new fire and alarm system is in place.  The
safety of our members and guests is important to us.
     I want to thank all the members who volunteered their time on Memorial
Day to help cook burgers, hot dogs, and serve food.  They kept the LONG LINE moving.  We had a big
turnout this year and everything went smoothly.  We tried something different with the Go-carts and Video
games and the kids loved it.

Carl Richardson
General Manager

WANT TO KNOW MORE ABOUT THE VFW?
The info is out there!

National level info, news, and programs:  https://vfw.org

Department (State) level info, news, and programs:  https://vfwva.org/

District level info, news, and programs:  https://vfwvadist10.org/

If you are reading the newsletter in paper format, put the URLs above in a browser to go to the sites.



When the will defies fear, when duty throws the gauntlet down to fate, when
honor scorns to compromise with death – that is heroism.

– Robert Green Ingersoll

VFW News
VFW Day of Service around the world

In May 2025, more than 2,200 Posts around the world!  You can take a look at all the good works that were
registered on VFW National’s Day of Service webpage.

To view all the registered events, please click HERE.  If you are reading this in hard copy, search “VFW Day of
Service event map” in a browser and navigate to Event Map under the Day of Service drop-down menu.

Stay up to date on VFW News by signing up for the VFW Action Corps Weekly update.  You can get the
weekly updates sent to your email by registering here:  https://votervoice.net/VFW/register

VA News
VA continues partnership with Oracle Health to deploy Federal Electronic
Health Record

Last week, VA awarded the third option period for its contract with Oracle Health to support its Federal
Electronic Health Record (EHR) modernization, building on the improved fiscal and performance
accountability established in previous option periods.

For more info on this story, please click HERE.  If you are reading this in hard copy, search the title of this
article online to read more.

Military News and History
WWII Bomber Crash Left 11 Dead and 'Non-Recoverable.'  4 Are Finally
Coming Home

WAPPINGERS FALLS, N.Y. (AP) — As the World War II bomber Heaven Can Wait was hit by enemy fire off
the Pacific island of New Guinea on March 11, 1944, the co-pilot managed a final salute to flyers in an adjacent
plane before crashing into the water.

All 11 men aboard were killed.  Their remains, deep below the vast sea, were designated as non-recoverable.

Yet four crew members’ remains are beginning to return to their hometowns after a remarkable investigation
by family members and a recovery mission involving elite Navy divers who descended 200 feet (61 meters) in
a pressurized bell to reach the sea floor.

For more info on this story, please click HERE. If you are reading this in hard copy, search the title of this
article online to read more.

VETERAN NEWS

https://todaysvfw.org/events/
https://news.va.gov/140212/va-continues-partnership-with-oracle-health-to-deploy-federal-electronic-health-record/
https://www.military.com/daily-news/2025/05/26/wwii-bomber-crash-left-11-dead-and-non-recoverable-4-are-finally-coming-home.html






June 6th

DJ Danny
Dance Party

June 13th

DJ Ed
Dance Party

June 7th

DJ Protege
Dance Party

June 14th

DJ T-Play
Dance Party

June 20th

DJ Mario
Dance Party

June 21st

DJ MoeVibez
Dance Party

June 27th

DJ Steve
Dance Party

June 28th
DJ Kelly

80’s & 90’s Mixup
Dance Party

June EntertainmentJune Entertainment
All DJ’s & Bands start at 8 p.m. Friday and Saturday nights

Friday Nights Saturday Nights
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Veterans of Foreign Wars
Post 1503
14631 Minnieville Road
Woodbridge, Virginia  22193
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Next Monthly Meeting

June 18th

250th Army  Birthday  Ball
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